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The Air Quality Public Advisory Committee (AQPAC) is an advisory body to the 

Metropolitan Washington Air Quality Committee (MWAQC).

Draft Meeting Minutes

Monday, July 20, 2009
Room 1
5:30 P.M.-7:30 P.M.

Present: Bill Butler, Sally Kane, Caroline Petti, Josh Silverman, Deron Lovaas, Larry Zaragoza (by phone), Peter Owen, Lee Kershishian, Beverly Fourier, Julie Crenshaw Van Fleet (by phone), Richard Reiss
Staff: Joan Rohlfs, Jeff King
1. Call to Order, Adoption of Agenda, Approval of Minutes
The meeting was called to order at 5:35 pm.  Staff asked that a presentation from Clean Currents be added to the agenda.  The minutes of the June meeting were approved with no changes.
2.  Climate and Energy Environment Policy Committee Update

Staff provided a summary of activities related to COG's new Climate and Energy Environment Policy Committee (CEEPC).  The inaugural meeting will be held on July 22.  Stakeholders are being appointed by Chair Fisette and COG Board Chair Penny Gross and will be announced at the meeting.  Members agreed that although Deron Lovaas is listed as the AQPAC representative to CEEPC, it will be good if different AQPAC members could represent on a rotating basis.  

Topics to be discussed at the first meeting include home energy loan programs, home energy audits, and training/certification of energy technicians/auditors/installers.  COG is supporting efforts to achieve consistency in training/certification standards across the region.  Staff will also present information on COG's street lighting replacement initiative.  COG is working with the utilities and the Clinton Climate Initiative to promote retrofit of street lights throughout the region.
Other climate-related activities that are occurring at COG include an energy education and outreach coordination workgroup and an adaptation workgroup to be held on July 23 with the partnership of Northrup Grumman focused on modeling local impacts. 

Members discussed health concerns associated with improper home weatherization and it was agreed that AQPAC representative would express such concerns at the CEEPC meeting.

3.  Clean Currents
Lee Kershishian presented a powerpoint on his firm Clean Currents.  One of the key offerings is to enable consumers to easily purchase renewable energy.  Clean Currents is able to offer green power rates that are competitive with the utility standard offer rates.  Clean Currents also can install renewable energy systems.  The firm partners with Washington Gas Energy Services.  The focus of the overall approach is to educate consumers about utilities bills, serve as a gateway to start changing behavior, and to have consumers begin to purchase green power.
4.  Air Quality Update
Jeff King provided a report on the July meeting of the MWAQC TAC.  EPA proposed phase 2 of a Renewable Fuels Standard (RFS-2).  RFS-2 increases the mandate for renewable fuel from 10 to 36 billion gallons by 2022.  TAC members are preparing a draft comment letter expressing concern about the air quality impact of increased use of biofuels.  The public comment period ends September 25.
An interagency task force is being formed to address the transition to the new model.  COG DEP and DTP staff are coordinating to identify issues with any of the new model inputs that may be required.  The first meeting will be held in August.

TPB has begun preparation of a revised conformity analysis for the 2009 CLRP and 2010-2015 TIP, responding to project changes identified by MDOT and DDOT.  The new projects include the Purple Line (MD), a busway on K Street (District), and a project over the 3rd Street Tunnel (District). The revised analysis is scheduled for adoption by October.  

EPA is proposing to establish a new more stringent NAAQS for NO2.  EPA is considering changing the form of the standard from an annual standard to a 1-hour standard that would be more protective of public health.  EPA is considering a range of 1-hour levels from 80-100 ppb, and as low as 65 ppb to as high as 150 ppb.  The comment period ends September 14, 2009.

To date, there have been 3 days exceeding the ozone standard:  June 8, June 25, and June 26.  The highest concentration of 85 ppb was measured at McMillan reservoir on June 8.

5.   New Business

Julie Crenshaw Van Fleet asked that staff and members look into what actions could be taken to resolve an old item related to high rates of asthma around the River Terrace area.  Questions raised have not yet been answered by the DC Department of Health or Department of the Environment.  
6. Next meeting: September 14, 2009: There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:30 pm. 
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